Board Meeting, April 21, 2021

Fort Harrison Room, Deming Park

Terre Haute, Indiana 47803

The Terre Haute Park and Recreation Board held a Business Meeting on April 21, 2021 at 4:30PM, Torner Center Building, 500 S Fruitridge Ave. Terre Haute, Indiana, 47803. Board Members in attendance were President Gordon Bryan, Vice President, Bobby Moore, Secretary, John Wright.

Minutes from March 17, 2021 were approved as submitted.

Vote 3-0

A Departmental Statement of Activities was furnished by the Controller's Office, as of February, 2021 Payroll and Claims per the report were approved as submitted for Parks, Hulman, and Rea.

Vote 3-0

President Gordon Bryan, welcomed the public and turned the meeting over to Superintendent Bird.

Old Business

The contract for sale of commercial mowers between the Terre Haute Parks & Recreation by and through its Terre Haute Park & Recreation Board and Complete Outdoor & Equipment, Inc. was signed. Contract price had previously been voted on.

Hulman Links and William S. Rea Park golf course were approved to hire starters at the courses.

New Business

Notice to Bidders for roofing project at Booker T Washington Community Center was approved by the Board. Bids are to be received by 12:00PM on May 12, 2021 at which time there will be a bid opening.

Vote 3-0

Park Board President Gordon Bryan was granted approval to execute the documents, once the Community Development Block Grant is ready.

Public Comment & Non Agenda Items

Ann Welch from the Collett Park Association – Futsal – getting 2 bids for repairing asphalt in west tennis court and 2 bids for concrete surfacing in west tennis court.

The Association would also like to put corn hole boards in between pit lanes of first 3 horseshoe pits. The building at the park will allow them to store their boards.

The Association would like to put a raised flower bed on either side of the park bench in the center of the park.

Ann Welch explained that the horseshoe people would like to have the lights back on, but Superintendent Bird explained that the park closes at dusk, so no need for lights.

Ms. Welch explained that some of the arches are not capped on the pavilion and are starting to erode. Superintendent Bird explained that we are already aware of the situation.

Ann Welch asked how to get a cornhole league approved and board members explained to her that she did not need approval.

Park Board Members discussed having the June meeting at Collett Parks.

Adjourned 5:07PM

President, Gordon Bryan

Secretary, John Wright

Next Meeting

May 19, 2021 @ 4:30PM

Torner Center at Deming Park

Terre Haute, IN 47803